
Term 1 Week 5
1 March 2023

Dear St Mark’s Whānau,

I have to congratulate Mrs Bigelow and all staff involved for running an outstanding School 
Swimming Sports earlier this week. It was wonderful to see students competing hard against each 
other while respecting each other and appreciating the individual efforts of others. This year we 
were able to include non competitive events for less confident swimmers. My personal thanks go to 
Kristy Wright, Craig Stracey and Sophia Goodrick who all volunteered their time to contribute to a 
brilliant school event. As usual, it was good to see the adults dominate the students in the annual 
adults vs student relay!

One thing we are very grateful for is a great start to the school year largely unaffected by health 
restrictions. Our Year 8 leaders have been outstanding in supporting school operations, church 
services, looking after resources and running clubs. They also ran a fantastic House Fun Day for 
the whole school on Friday last week and children did not let the rain dampen their enthusiasm.

I have been thinking about the amount of time our young people spend on devices or viewing 
screens. It can become routine for families to allow their children to spend quite a lot of time on 
devices. I have become aware recently of several instances where parents simply did not know 
what kind of content their children were consuming online. I would like to encourage everyone to 
know… to take an interest and know what children are doing online. Keeping them safe is of the 
greatest importance. A quick search revealed some great ways to reduce screen time:

● Eliminate background TV.
● Keep TVs, smartphones and computers out of the bedroom.
● Eat as a family with screens off.

A reminder from our Public Health Nurse:

“Epipens are now fully funded under a Special Authority criteria for use in New Zealand. We 
encourage patients to get in touch with their doctor to determine if they qualify for funded supply of 
Epipens.”

Please watch the school app for more information regarding upcoming events.

1 John 4:7: Dear friends, let us love one another, for love comes from God. Everyone who loves has 
been born of God and knows God.  

Blessings,
Adrian



Upcoming Events and Important Dates

Thursday 2 March Union Meeting (pick students up by 1.30pm)
Thursday 2-3 March Te Ari Ora
Friday 3 March Gold coin mufti day
Tuesday 7 March Zone Swimming Sports
Friday 31 March NZ Opera performance
Sunday 2 April Waka Hourua Church Service - 10am
Monday 3-5 April Easter church services
Thursday 6 April End of Term Service 2pm and last day of Term 1

Term 2

Monday 24 AprilTeacher Only Day - no school.
Tuesday 25 April ANZAC Day
Wednesday 26 April First day of Term 2

ANZAC Day Service

Church Certificates

Īnaka Wolf P
Pūtakitaki Alex R
Kōura Rosie A
Kawau Christopher A
Kāmana Max C-B
Pīngao Leo D
Wheke Darcy Q
Kahawai Lucy H
Hāpuka Aayush K

Uniform Shop

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz
event code n39nu 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.schoolinterviews.co.nz&d=DwQFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=x8WX2yyqS-aTsoqymqpamBZZvTWQRZKs2SL1bVakralFda_HtmPu6ST29RN6xiVW&m=P8qHhD3GnUljmjkc48vHbvYuWB8hhngngKB4aVF_f-VXUMnONLDitU9OWKC6X5OW&s=FQ2LkC3UIG-39x9g818q1ZU9v3RfD-TF4Ta0S_D0FJk&e=





